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ELMBRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF ORDINARY BUSINESS MEETING 
                                      HELD ON THURSDAY 18TH JULY 2019 
              ELMBRIDGE

        IN ELMBRIDGE VILLAGE HALL AT 7.30 PM
         PARISH COUNCIL




Present:
Councillors
Roger Clift (Chairman)







Ann Carter (Vice Chairman

Bernard Brown
Charles Caddick

Andrew Halfpenny
David Powell




In Attendance:


Sylvia Clift (Clerk)
District Cllr. Tony Miller
County Cllr. Peter Tomlinson 
1. Apologies for absence
District Cllr. Nick Wright had sent his apology for non-attendance. 

2. Chairman’s Statement

The Chairman thanked County Cllr. Peter Tomlinson for his contribution of £350 from the Divisional Fund towards Chaddesley Dementia Friends.

A co-option of a Parish Councillor for the vacancy which existed was still being investigated.

County Cllr. Peter Tomlinson spoke about his role as County Council Chairman. Much of his time was spent as a      county representative. Impartiality was important to his function.

3. Police Report

· There had been no recorded crimes in or close to the Parish in the last 2 months.
4. Declarations of Interest 
Cllrs. Andrew Halfpenny and David Powell declared an interest in Agenda Item 9.2.
5. Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 16th May 2019
The minutes were agreed and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

6. 

Matters arising
6.1 Parking at The Knoll (Item 12.1) This had been reported to the Police and the parking situation had improved
6.2 Bryan’s Green (Item 10.2) The owner, Christopher Booker, had passed away.
7.  General 
7.1 Lengthsman Update. 
· Drain covers cleared in Elmbridge Lane, Crown Lane and Cutnall Green.
· Silt cleared from drains and grips in Addis Lane.

· Drain in Elmbridge Lane dug out and rodded.

· Soil cleared from headwalls in Watery Lane.

· Foliage cur from signs in Purshull Green.

· Foliage cleared from around grit bins.

There was a blockage near Cornshire House (second bend on left heading towards Rushock) and there was a damaged manhole cover near Cornshire Field farm. The Clerk would inform the Lengthsman.
7.2 Highways.

· Elmbridge Green Road. The patching had been completed, but 20 yards to the fingerpost had not been resurfaced. The Clerk had emailed highways.
· Signage. Any road signs required in the Parish required contact with County Cllr. Peter Tomlinson and Barry Barnes, Highways Officer.

· The Knoll. Patching had been completed. Highways had investigated the drainage and drain cover and found no safety issue.

· Addis Lane. The bridge repair and necessary road closure would take place in 14 days from 22nd July.

· Verges. A complaint about the standard of cutting had been made.
7.3 New Homes Bonus
Funding (£4268) had been approved for Light and Sound Improvements to the Village Hall. Lighting work would be done on 30th July and the acoustic panels would be fitted in September.

8. Finance

8.1 Current Balance


The balance on the Current Account was £15058.19
8.2 Payments

            The following payments were approved

Elmbridge Village Hall                   £15.00 
(Room Hire)



 Wychavon DC


   £50.00
(Election Expenses)



Chaddesley Dementia Friends     £150.00
(Donation)

Cheques issued since the last meeting:

 
          David Miles
  

   £420.00
(Lengthsman – 2 months) 



S Clift 



   £630.75
(Clerk’s Salary)




HMRC



  £157.60
(PAYE Tax) 

      9. Planning
9.1 Bryans Green Farm Wedding Venue. The Enforcement Team had visited. Use as a wedding venue was permitted 29 times a year. Mr and Mrs Symonds would apply for planning permission. Licensing for alcohol sale would be an issue.
9.2 Elmbridge Manor (19/00973/CU). Permission had been granted for temporary change of use of garden store room to beauty treatment room to be used by current tenants of Granary Cottage.
9.3 Cornshire Field Farm. Pre-planning advice had been sought for change of agricultural access.

10. Correspondence

10.1 Worcestershire County Council Members Updates for June and July had been circulated to Councillors. 10.2 A list detailing 21 items of correspondence and relevant emails was circulated to Councillors. In addition update emails had been received from CALC.

11. Items of Interest 
11.1 The Planning Departments at Malvern DC and Wychavon DC were now a joint operation.
11.2 The Broadband cable near Cashes Farm had been shot through.

11.3 The speed of traffic at The Knoll was making it dangerous to turn into Horton Lane. A request for a road sign to indicate a junction could be made to Kieron Hemstock via County Cllr. Peter Tomlinson.

12. Next meeting

THURSDAY 19th SEPTEMBER 2019 
Future date was established as 21st November 2019
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